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Please see the recent press release from Denbighshire County Council  
 
Advice for parents on face to face learning during lockdown 
Parents in Denbighshire are being reminded of guidance around education availability. 
Face-to-face learning has been suspended, apart for the children of critical workers and vulnerable 
learners, by the Welsh Government until at least January 29, but unless infection rates reduce 
significantly this could be put back to February half term. 
With increased transmission rates due to the new variant of coronavirus, Welsh Government 
guidance states children of key workers should only attend school if there is absolutely no safe 
alternative, and only on days when their parent or parents are working. 
Councillor Huw Hilditch-Roberts, Denbighshire County Council’s Lead Member for Education, 
Children's Services and Public Engagement, said: “We understand this is a very difficult time for 
pupils and parents with face-to-face learning suspended. 
“During this period schools are open to children of key workers and to keep schools safe it is vital we 
ensure Welsh Government guidance on who can attend is followed. 
“Every child who can be safely cared for at home should be, but if parents/carers work is critical to 
the COVID-19 response or is in a key sector such as health and social care and the child/children 
cannot be kept safely at home, then priority is given for their continued education provision. 
“To ensure our communities stay safe and transmission is reduced, only those pupils who need to be 
in school should be attending. This is to ensure schools remain open for those who need the places 
available.” 
Welsh Government guidance states: 
One critical worker does not necessarily mean children are entitled to a place at school, and that if 
children can be safely cared for at home they should be. 
Difficulties with balancing home-learning and working from home is not a reason to access the 
provision unless the person working from home is a critical worker and is unable to safely care for 
the child. 
If capacity is reached, based on the school's risk assessment, certain children may be prioritised for 
provision based on parental occupation. 
  

 

mailto:bro.famau@denbighshire.gov.uk

